
 
 

DINING SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES 

 September 4, 2024, 2:30 P.M. in the Club Room 

 

 

 

Call to Order:  Chairperson Anita Ciota called the meeting to order at 2:30 PM. 

 

Members Present:  Mike Anderson, Gary Ashcroft, Carolyn Bethea, Liz Melnick, Carol O’Brien, Mary Reter 

(Dining Services Sub-Committee Chair), Eileen Robbins, MaryAnn Wellander (Menu Chat Leader) and Kris 

Delano 

Administration:  Theresa Lehman (Dining Services Director) and Pamela Evans (Assistant Dining Services 

Director) 

Other Residents Present:  None 

Quorum/Approval of Minutes:  A quorum was present.  The meeting agenda was approved, and the minutes 

from the August 7, 2024 meeting were approved via majority email vote. 

RAC Dining Survey. 

Some members of the Committee expressed concern and offense at the RAC Executive Committee’s 

Dining Survey initiative.  It was felt that the Dining Services Committee should have been consulted if not 

asked to conduct the survey. 

Report from Management – Theresa Lehman:   

Theresa presented dining participation statistics, a copy of her report is attached to these minutes as Exhibit 

A 

There was some discussion relative to eliminating any reference to dollars in the menus and changing the 

dollar references to “credits”.  No action was taken on the matter. 

Report from Casual Dining Sub-Committee: Mary Reter 

This Sub-Committee has recommended some additional ice cream flavors for the commissary. 

People have found the electronic sign difficult to read due to the color of the markers used.  It is 

recommended that the staff write on the sign with white markers.  There is also discussion relative to the 

placement of the sign relative to its visibility.  Other placements will be tried to see if visibility may be 

improved.  

Menu Chat Report: MaryAnn Wellander: 

It has been pointed out that there is no provision in the RAC By-laws for a Menu Chat Sub-Committee.  

Accordingly, the election in the July 3rd Dining Committee minutes that appeared to elect Mary Ann 

Wellander as Chairman of a Menu Chat Sub-Committee was in error.  After motion duly made, seconded 

and unanimously carried, it was: 

RESOLVED, that any reference in the July 3rd minutes of the Dining Services Committee to a Menu Chat 

Sub-Committee and any reference to Mary Ann Wellander as Chairman of such committee are hereby 

deleted in their entirety.   



Dining Surveys 

The dining survey results for August are attached hereto as Exhibit B.  Theresa indicated that, going 

forward, she is going to include the dining survey results in The Weekly. 

There being no further business to come before the committee, Anita Ciota adjourned the meeting at 3:30 P.M. 

The next meeting will be October 2, 2024 in the Club Room at 2:30 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kris Delano     

Exhibit A – Theresa’s Dining Participation Report 

 
Exhibit B – Dining Services Survey Results 

  



EXHIBIT A 
Theresa’s Dining Participation Report 

  







EXHIBIT B 
DINING SERVICES SURVEY RESULTS 

 




